
 

IN THE HIGH COURT AT CALCUTTA 

 

NOTIFICATION 
 
 

 
No. 3990 - RG.                                                                                   Date: 13.10.2020. 

 

It has been noticed that there has recently been a remarkable increase in the footfall in the 

High Court, sometimes for no purpose at all. The number of persons in the courtrooms has 

increased alarmingly and the Covid protocol seems to be followed in the breach in the 

corridors with unnecessary crowding. Work-stations also appear to have been set up in the 

corridors. 

  

In order to tackle the recent spurt in Covid cases in the High Court, all concerned are 

requested to enter the court precincts only when absolutely necessary. If Covid protocols are 

not maintained, judicial work may be suspended without any notice. No work-station 

should be set up in the corridors. 

 

No matter at the motion stage may be moved in physical form in any court. Only learned 

Advocates representing the Union or the State may be physically present. This will take 

immediate effect.   

 

Learned Advocates are requested to cooperate with the administration to ensure the 

continued functioning of the High Court at the present level.  

 

 

 

         By Order, 

                   Sd/- 

                                                                                        [Rai Chattopadhyay] 

                                                                                        Registrar General. 

 


